



June 27, 2008

Mr. Mission Possible Attn. Ron Sturgeon 5940 Eden Haltom City, TX 76117

Dear Ron:

I just wanted to thank you for your help in getting our project done. Through you and the team you put together, we were able to get this project done quickly, well and more profitably than we ever expected. Your advice was spot on. You quickly put together a skilled team, handled all the necessary issues, kept us informed, and got the job done in a manner that significantly exceeded our expectations. It was a pleasure working with you. We look forward to doing business with you in the future. If we can ever be of help to you, please let us know.

Sincerely,

Bob Spence

CEO

Bob Reddy

CFO